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Grandparents and Special Friends Day

Weekly Newsletter

A wave of excitement circled our Junior School last week as we welcomed our Grandparents and Special Friends to the College. Students were overjoyed to take their 
special people around, to show them their learning areas and complete a heartfelt activity together.

WEDNESDAY 31  July 2024 WEEK 2, TERM 3

See our Facebook page for more photos
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From the Principal
 

Grandparents and Special Friends Day 
Last Friday afternoon, we celebrated the love, devotion 
and support between grandparents, special friends, and 
our students.  Thank you to all the participants, students 

and staff with special thanks to our Catholic Identity and 
Mission Team for their leadership, our Public Relations 

and Events Team, Year 8 and 12 student helpers, and our 
Hospitality Students for their support of the day.  It was a wonderful 

afternoon that honoured the wisdom and warmth brought by grandparents 
and special friends, creating memories and strengthening our experience of 
community. Thank you to all members of our College family for making it such 
a successful day.

Vinnies Fundraising in Term 3 
During Term 3, the Tenison Woods College community will be supporting the 
Vinnie’s Winter Appeal.  This appeal provides emergency relief to people at risk 
and experiencing homelessness in our communities.  Each year, through the 
generous support of our students, families and staff, we make a difference to 
the lives of many this winter. 

Vinnies Day – Friday 16 August
Vinnies Day will take place on Friday 16 August.  Students from Early Learning 
to Year 12 are encouraged to wear comfy casual clothes and donate gold coins 
which will go directly to the Winter Appeal. To assist in helping you discern 
donations:  

Junior School: Please donate a non-perishable food item for Vinnies. 
Alternatively, families could donate winter essentials such as: new warm pj’s, 
socks or undergarments.

Early Learning and Community Centre and Middle School: Please donate a 
non-perishable food item for Vinnies, such as  canned Harvest meals, soup, 
veggies, tuna, or baked beans, long life milk, spaghetti, or pasta.

Senior School: Please donate a toiletry item for Vinnies. Example: shampoo, 
conditioner, body wash, face cleanser, tooth brush, or tooth paste

The Vinnies Winter Sleepout - Year 11 and 12 - Friday 16 August
The Vinnies Winter Sleepout for Year 11 and 12 students will take place on 
Friday 16 August.  This optional event aims to raise vital funds for the most 
vulnerable people in our communities.  Those attending the Sleepout will 
swap their usual cosy beds and food choices for a night without the comforts 
of home.  By choosing to do this they are experiencing, for just one night, a 
small part of what those facing disadvantage suffer every day.  

Additionally, students, and staff, who are not able to stay the night may choose 
to live without all their usual comforts and donate what they would have spent.  
Students are encouraged to register their interest for this event via the Forms 
link in the SEQTA Notices and then set their own fundraising goals.  

St Mary of the Cross MacKillop
Next Thursday, 8 August we celebrate the spirit of one of our College founders, 
Saint Mary of the Cross MacKillop.  Mary chose to make a difference to the 
society in which she lived in the 19th Century, by educating the poor and 
helping them build a life through faith and understanding.  The feast of St Mary 
of the Cross MacKillop is celebrated on the anniversary of her death (8/8/1909) 
and we acknowledge with deep gratitude the efforts of the Sisters of Saint 
Joseph of the Sacred Heart. 

While we celebrate a rich legacy and a significant impact on the weave of 
Australian society, that commenced over 150 years ago, we also recommit 
ourselves to the Josephite charism.  Just as Mary did, we too are also called 
to make a difference for our times, with a spirit of generosity and simplicity of 
life, open to the changing needs of society and prepared to stand with people 
in the ordinary circumstances of their existence.  Our College commitment this 
week to National Homelessness Week, with the theme “Homelessness Action 
Now,” is one of the many ways we encourage our young to express their faith 
commitment through deliberate action.

Through the example of Mary MacKillop, 
May we learn to recognise God’s will for 
us and trust in God’s providence.
May her life and service be a light to our 
path,
Awakening in us a deep respect for those 
who suffer and a passion for justice.
May we share in her courage, see with her 
vision, and love with her heart.

2024 Pathways and Careers Expo 
At Tenison Woods College every learner has a place, every learner has a 
pathway, every learner will shine.  That is our challenge and our celebration.

In 2024 the Subject Counselling process for the 2024 year in the Middle and 
Senior School will begin Tuesday 6 August with the 2024 Year 7 - 12 Pathways 
and Careers Expo from 4:00pm until 7:30pm.  The Expo will complement the 
Subject Selection Information sessions for 2025 Year 7-12 students. 

The purpose of the Pathways and Career Expo is to assist students and parents 
to gather information regarding subjects that are offered at Tenison Woods 
College and to assist students to make informed decisions regarding their 
subject choices, learning and future pathway options. To support students the 
Expo will offer subject information booths which will provide information in 
relation to: 
•	 Students regarding subject offerings; 
•	 Pathways within subject areas; 
•	 Skills which can be developed in subjects;
•	 Pathways post schooling; 
•	 Tertiary and TAFE education options;
•	 Employment providers and employment support agencies
•	 Samples of student work;

The Pathways Expo will be held in the MacKillop Junior School Building and a 
year 7 Subject Information Session for 2025 Year 7 students will be conducted 
at 6:00pm in the top floor of the Pam Ronan Centre.

The Expo with a range of booths, information session and range of providers 
will be highly beneficial in assisting students and families to make informed 
decisions about their learning and subject selections; consequently, we 
strongly encourage all 2025 students and their parents to attend the Expo.  

CESA Community LLL Perception Surveys
By the conclusion of week five of term 3 all Catholic Schools in South Australia 
will complete the CESA Living, Learning, Leading Perception Surveys.  The 
surveys are a product of a collaboration between Catholic Education SA (CESA) 
and Curtin University and are focussed on the development, validation and use 
of a system-wide survey to examine the understanding of the vision and extent 
to which Catholic Education SA's Living Learning Leading Framework is taking 
place in schools as perceived by students, family and staff. 

Each survey has been trialled, refined and piloted in a range of CESA school 
settings and the development team is confident that schools will derive very 
useful information for planning and improvement.
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CIM Team News
Year 10 Reflection Day
On Thursday, the Year 10 students and staff will spend the 
day at Wulanda Recreation and Convention Centre for 
the Year 10 Reflection Day. This reflection day forms part 

of the Religious Education Program in Year 10. Throughout 
the day, the students will focus on the theme of ‘We’re all in 

this Together,’ which is designed to help students debunk popular stereotypes 
and self-doubt, instead, encouraging the values of self-love, friendship and 
connections and welcoming God into our lives.

Andrew Chinn Visit
Next week, on Friday 9 August, Australian religious songwriter and singer, 
Andrew Chinn, will be visiting our school to share his songs with our children. 
Andrew’s songs, such as “These Hands”, “Rainbow”, “An African Blessing” and 

Click here to read

Reception Enrolments 2025
I advise parents and caregivers that interviews are well under way for all 
2025 Reception Enrolments.  We invite parents or caregivers and students to 
schedule an interview time with Mrs Francesca Dickson, Head of Junior School, 
to formalise their child’s enrolment for 2025.  If you have a child who is due to 
start school in 2025 and have not received a letter, please contact Enrolment 
Registrar, Tracey Davey on 8725 5455 who will help you organise this.

White Avenue Safety – Use the Koala Crossing
Families are finding the best place to pick up their children and I ask if children 
cross White Avenue to cross at the Koala Crossing.  Using the Koala crossing 
offers some extra safety, as cars slow down to navigate the narrowed road.

Parish Planned Giving Rebate
I remind families that parents contributing to the Parish Planned Giving may 
claim a rebate from Tuition Fees of 50% of their contribution up to a maximum 
claim of $750. Official Parish receipts are to be presented to the Finance 
Department after the 30 June 2024 for a deduction to be made.

School Card Support
Families who would like support to meet school fee commitment are urged 
to apply for School Card.  Eligible school card recipients will receive a 50% 
discount off tuition fees.  School card qualification criteria is outlined below.

For families who meet the criteria (for the taxable year ending 30 June 2024) it 
is worthwhile and all you have to do is either make an appointment to see the 
Business Manager for the completion of the appropriate forms or apply online 
via https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-
scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme if you wish to complete them 
yourself. If you are applying online, please ensure to select Tenison Woods 
College not Tenison Woods Catholic School. 

Families who do not meet the above criteria but may still struggle to pay the 
full scheduled College fees are also invited to make an appointment with the 
Business Manager, Neal Turley.  All discussions are kept strictly confidential.

God Bless,
David Mezinec | Principal 

August Edition Out Now!

“Rise Up!” are used in classrooms and liturgies around Australia, New Zealand, 
USA and Canada. The concert will take place in the Barrie Holmes Stadium at 
2pm. We warmly welcome the families of our Junior School students to join us 
for the concert. Look forward to seeing you there.

Pride in your Stride: Walk for Homelessness
On Wednesday, 7 August, our Year 5 students are taking part in the 2024 
Uniting Communities/Ruby’s Reunification 'Pride in your Stride: Walk for 
Homelessness’. They will walk from Vansittart Park to the Cave Gardens. The 
walk aims to raise awareness of the issues facing those who are experiencing 
homelessness.

Term 3 Masses in the College Chapel 
Mass is celebrated each Thursday of the term and is led by a different year level 
each week. Mass begins at 9:10am in the College Chapel. All are welcome to 
join us for these masses.

Upcoming Masses and Liturgies
Week 2 Thursday 1 August - 9:10am- Year 9 Mass
Week 3 Friday 9 August - 9:10am- Year 4 Mass 
**Please note that there will be no Mass at TWC on Thursday 8 August. Mass will 
be held in Penola for the Feast Day of Mary MacKillop.
In Week 4, on Tuesday 15 August, we invite parents and carers to our Whole 
School Mass in the Barrie Holmes Stadium at 9:00am . This Mass is to celebrate 
the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary.

FROM THE PARISH

Shared Lunch
The monthly shared lunch will return next month on 11 August, after 11:00am 
Mass, in the hall. Please bring a plate to share. We would love to see you there!

Save the dates - Curry Nights - 16 and 30 August
Following the success of Fish Fridays during Lent this year, the hospitality 
team is excited to host two Curry Nights this winter. There will be a selection 
of curries, including a vegetarian option, with all the trimmings – steamed & 
coconut rice, naan bread, papadums, raita, and chutney. Please BYO drinks. 
Bring along your family and friends to enjoy an evening of good company and 
delicious food. Tickets will be available for purchase soon.

Check out the Tenison 
Woods College 
Facebook Page

https://indd.adobe.com/view/b103e4b0-4a48-4541-8614-5d24ae51fd74
https://indd.adobe.com/view/6867ccd1-1024-48e4-a9de-5822d95f6b9b
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme
https://www.facebook.com/TenisonWoodsCollegeMountGambier
https://www.facebook.com/TenisonWoodsCollegeMountGambier
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Slava Grigoryan Performing 
At The College

This is a wonderful opportunity for audiences to hear this astounding guitarist up 
close and personal.
It has been 17 years since Slava last embarked on a solo tour. This has not been 
from a lack of desire. He’s just been busy, (very busy) writing, recording and 
performing both in Australia and internationally.
This very special intimate concert sees Slava performing music from his more 
recent solo releases: 'Bach Cello Suites Vols I & II' and 'Gratitudes'.

DATE: Thursday 29 August 2024 7:00 PM - 8:30 PM (UTC+10)
VENUE: Tenison Woods College Chapel
TICKETS: https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1259173

Penny Mansell  |  Head Of Performing Arts

Scholastic Book Club 
Issue 5 Out Now

Purchases need to be placed through the LOOP online ordering platform only.
LOOP is the easiest way for you to order and pay online for your child’s book 
club order and the books will be delivered to their class. You can place your 
child’s order at scholastic.com.au/LOOP or using the LOOP app, which can be 
downloaded from the App Store or Google Play Store. Just follow the prompts to 
create a new account if it is your first-time ordering (only one account per family is 
required). We will no longer be accepting cash payments for book club.
All orders for Issue 5 need to be in by Monday 12 August. If you purchase books as 
a gift, please let your teacher know so this can be passed on.

Jess Lucas |  Library Assistant

Crossing Monitor Training
On Tuesday 9 August at 9:00am, our Year 6 students will participate in crossing 
monitor training delivered by SAPOL. The students will then be rostered on to 
monitor the Shepherdson Road crossing with a staff member. 

Trudi Dempsey |  WHS Coordinator

Upcoming Key Dates 
	
WEEK 2
Wednesday 31 July 
•	 Calvary English School Visit
•	 Rest Day for new Reception students
•	 College Board Meeting, 7:00pm, Board Room

Thursday 1 August
•	 Calvary English School Visit
•	 Year 10 Reflection Day, Wulanda
•	 Year 9 Parish Mass, 9:10am, Chapel

Friday 2 August
•	 Calvary English School Visit
•	 Green and Gold Day
•	 Year 4-6 Assembly 2:05pm, Mary MacKillop Junior School Building
•	 Year 2-3 Assembly 2:40pm, Mary MacKillop Junior School Building

Saturday 3 August
•	 Calvary English School Visit

WEEK 3
Sunday 4 August
•	 Calvary English School Visit

Monday 5 August
•	 Calvary English School Visit 
•	 Agriculture Sheepvention Excursion - All day, Hamilton Showgrounds
•	 Year 9-10 Knockout Netball, Wulanda

Tuesday 6 August
•	 Calvary English School Visit
•	 ICAS Digital Technologies Competition
•	 Year 5 Pathways Expo Incursion, MacKillop Junior School Building
•	 2025 Pathways & Careers Expo, MacKillop Building
•	 Year 7 2025 Subject Selection Presentation, Upstairs PRC
•	 Year 10 EIF Experience Information Session, PRC Lecture Theatre

Wednesday 7 August
•	 Calvary English School Visit
•	 Rest day for new reception students
•	 ICAS Digital Technologies Competition
•	 Year 7-9 Girls Knockout Football Competiton, MacDonald Park
•	 Year 5 Walk for Homlessness, Vansittart Park 10:30-12:30pm. 

Thursday 8 August
•	 Calvary English School Visit
•	 ICAS Writing Competition
•	 St. Mary of the Cross MacKillop Feast Day

Friday 9 August
•	 Calvary English School Visit
•	 ICAS Writing Competition
•	 Andrew Chinn Workshops, Barrie Holmes Stadium
•	 Year 4 Mass, Chapel 9:00am
•	 Year 11 PE (Golf) 9:00am-10:10am, Blue Lake Golf Club Driving Range

http://scholastic.com.au/LOOP
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1259173
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Kyle Jones Fly's High!
2019 Graduate Kyle Jones has reached new heights as he flew Principal David 
Mezinec home from Adelaide recently with a perfect landing. 

It is wonderful to see young people follow their dreams with passion and 
commitment, and achieve at the highest level.

David Mezinec  |  Principal

Students Shine On Stage
Tenison Woods College Students Bree Robinson, Kiera McBain and Madi Lane have 
recently competed at the Australian Teachers of Dance National Championships 
held in Adelaide. Dancers from all over the country participated.

Madi won 1st place for her Contemporary Solo and Kiera placed third.  
Bree placed 2nd contemporary and 1st Jazz. 

Bree Robinson also competed at the local eisteddfod, receiving Runner-up 
aggregate, winner of the lyrical contemporary championship, and was awarded 
Most Potential Jazz Performer. 

Bree also attended the Hamilton eisteddfod, with placings including: 1st jazz, 1st 
contemporary, Runner up jazz championship, HM classical, HM lyrical. 

Well done to these students for their achievements! 

See the Community Noticeboard for posters and notices of upcoming events 
within our College, and wider community. Click here to view this page.

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/newsroom/community-noticeboard
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College To Celebrate Green And Gold Day This Friday
We are excited to announce that Tenison Woods College will be participating in Green & Gold Day on Friday, 2 August, in support of the Australian Olympic Team. 
This special day is about turning Australia green and gold and uniting all Australians through the power of sport. Green & Gold Day is for everyone – athletes, fans, 
businesses, schools, young, old, and everyone in between. Regardless of sporting ability or background, we believe that sport has the unique ability to bring us together.
On this day, we encourage all students to celebrate Australia’s sporting achievements by adding a touch of green and gold to their school uniform. Whether it’s ribbons, 
socks, wigs, or any other accessory, we want to see a sea of green and gold at Tenison Woods College. Please note that there is no cost involved in participating in this event. 
Let's come together and proudly showcase our national colours, celebrating the spirit of the Australian Olympic Team and our collective pride in their achievements. 

Thank you for your support in making this day a memorable and unifying experience for our students.

Tina Opperman and Kaitlin Egan  |  Sports Coordinators

Chemical 
Reactions 
Explored  
in Year 9 Future 
Thinking
This term, Year 9 students are exploring 
chemical reactions in science. To start 
things off with a bang, the classes came 
together to watch some impressive 
demonstrations. The students enjoyed 
seeing these reactions in action and 
getting a preview of what they’ll be 
learning about.

Haley Lindner  |  Future Thinking Teacher
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The Year 8 Girls team faced a few last-minute changes and welcomed some new 
additions in our first game against Grant High School. Despite a close score, we 
quickly found our rhythm and secured a convincing victory. As the day progressed, 
our confidence grew, highlighted by excellent timing and seamless transitions 
that helped us dominate all our subsequent matches.

Our team's standout feature was our relentless full-court pressure, consistently 
forcing our opponents into unforced errors that we capitalised on effectively. 
Lily and Lola were stalwarts in our defensive circle throughout the tournament, 
making crucial intercepts and rebounds. Claire, on the wing, tirelessly restricted 
her opponent's space and made key interceptions.

Piper excelled in centre, providing driving force and aggressively pursuing loose 
balls, while Zara and Tilley displayed composure in attack, delivering the ball 
safely to our shooters. Our goal combinations varied dynamically, with Lacey, 
Harper, and Indy seamlessly rotating based on tactical needs, showcasing precise 
movement and accuracy that posed challenges for defenders.

The final match started with a neck-and-neck score, but our persistent defensive 
pressure allowed us to gain momentum and establish a decisive lead against a 
determined Naracoorte team. Every player contributed to our 12-goal victory, 
securing our spot in the Division 1 section of the upcoming Adelaide finals in Week 
6.

Tenison Woods College 15 def Grant High School 7
Tenison Woods College  19 def Naracoorte High School 15
Tenison Woods College  24 def Millicent High School 5
Final:  Tenison Woods College  24 def 12 Bordertown High School 

Narelle Ryan | 

Knockout Netball Success

Our Open Girls were a force to be reckoned with today, dominating in all areas 
of the court. Throughout the minor round matches, we got off to excellent starts, 
putting our opposition under pressure, causing multiple turnovers. Edie Easterby 
was relentless all day, reading and picking off balls consistently. She combined 
beautifully with Ava Collins in GK who pulled in passes and rebounds as well as 
Mia Gysbers out on the wing, who did some excellent defending often picking up 
loose balls. In attack, we were controlled and patient often having open options to 
score. Our goalies in Macey Griffith and Mylee Lynch moved well off one another 
and shot with accuracy. Lillie Paul was dominate through the mid court and 
assisted well by Sophie Wight and Poppy Venn who hit the circle beautifully. 
 
We finished the minor rounds undefeated and faced Mount Gambier High School 
in the final. It was a hard contested game in the first half, before the team rallied 
and put the foot down in the second half keeping them to one goal and overall 
winners by 26. This now puts us in the Div 1 section in the Adelaide finals, which 
will be played in Week 6. 

Tenison Woods College 41 def Grant High School 7
Tenison Woods College36 def Naracoorte High School 7
Tenison Woods College 27 def Millicent High School 13
Tenison Woods College 33 def Mount Gambier High School 7

Kaitlin Egan | 7-12 Sports Coordinator

Lunchtime Bake Sale for Headspace



WEDNESDAY 31 JULY 2024  |  WEEK 2, TERM 3 PAGE 8

Year 12 Child Studies and Early 
Learning & Community Centre Toy Launch
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Family Business Directory
We invite families to be a part of our Family Business Directory, free of charge for 
current families of the College. This directory may assist when making decisions 
to support local businesses, focusing on those within our College Community! To 
be included, send the following information to news@tenison.catholic.edu.au
Family Surname (not for publishing):
Business Name: Sample Family Business
Business Phone Number: 1800 SAMPLE
Business Email Address: sample@familybusiness.com.au
Business Website: www.sample.com.au
And your business logo or photo (small file size is fine).
We look forward to seeing many College families' businesses get involved!
Family Business Directory can be found here: https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.
au/community/family-business-directory

Open Boys Knockout AFL Football
In the Open Boys Knockout Tournament semi-final, Tenison Woods College 
travelled to Adelaide but fell short against a dominant Henley High School. 
Despite a determined effort, Tenison was defeated 16.5.101 to 4.8.32. Jed Sims 
and Cayde Watson were among the side's best, working hard all day against 
high-level opposition. The team remains proud of their effort and commitment 
throughout the game, especially as it marked the last match of school football for 
the Year 12 students, as it was great to see them play together for the final time in 
a Titans jumper. 

Mitchell Larsson |  Coach

Commissioner's Voice Student 
Postcard Initiative

Our College is taking part  in the Commissioner’s  Student Voice Postcard  initiative! 
Many South Australian primary school aged children are directly supporting the 
important work of South Australia’s Commissioner for Children and Young People, 
Helen Connolly, as active participants of her annual Student Voice Postcard 
initiative, currently being rolled out to all schools across the State. The initiative 
is helping Commissioner Connolly gain a clearer understanding of what is 
important to primary school children. She is asking this under-represented group 
to respond to four simple questions that invite them to tell her what matters to 
them most, what aspirations they have, what worries them, and what they would 
change to make their lives better. All responses are anonymous. No personal 
information is collected. The Commissioner will use the postcard responses to 
inform her advocacy work to improve the lives of SA’s children and young people. 
Learn more about the Commissioner’s Student Voice Postcard  initiative at  
www.commissionerspostcards.com.au

Francesca Dickson  |  Head of Junior School

Open Girls Knockout  
AFL Football

The girls' team travelled to Adelaide to compete in two matches at Concordia 
Oval. Captains Heidi Berkin and Lana Shepherd played a key role in motivating the 
team and leading by example on the field, contributing to standout performances 
in both games.

Game 1: vs. Concordia (37-20)
The first match against Concordia proved to be a challenging contest, with both 
teams displaying impressive skills. Tenison gained an early advantage in the first 
quarter, which they extended into the second quarter, leading at halftime. Our 
team had multiple goal scorers contributing to the scoreboard.
Concordia mounted a strong comeback in the third quarter, scoring a few quick 
goals. Despite this, our defence remained resolute, with Penny Coleman standing 
out with her exceptional tackling and marking across the half-back line. Although 
the girls appeared fatigued in the third quarter, they rallied and found renewed 
energy. The midfielders, notably Bell Coghlan and Heidi, significantly contributed 
by driving the ball forward and creating scoring opportunities.

Game 2: vs. Brighton (35-11)
In the second game, the team faced Brighton in a slightly more physical 
encounter, with only a 20-minute break between matches. The girls again scored 
early and steadily built on their lead throughout the game, ultimately securing a 
comfortable 24-point victory.

Edie’s performance in the ruck contests was particularly noteworthy, as she 
combined effectively with Heidi, Bell, and Chloe and Hannah Bellinger to achieve 
excellent centre clearances. The defence remained strong, with the entire back 
line playing a crucial role in maintaining solidity. The wings worked diligently to 
connect play and neutralize Brighton’s advances into the forward line.

Once more, the team benefited from multiple goal scorers, with all forwards 
contributing to the scoring opportunities and overall team effort.

The girls showcased resilience, skill, and teamwork throughout both matches, 
leading to a successful day of football.  This means the girls will now play off in 
them Div 2 Grand Final against Heathfield High School in week 7 to determine the 
overall champions of our division.

Narelle Ryan | Coach

mailto:news@tenison.catholic.edu.au
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/family-business-directory
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/family-business-directory
http://www.commissionerspostcards.com.au
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Students Shine in  
ACER Advance Awards

In 2023 some of our high-achieving students in Years 7, 8 and 9 were invited to 
participate in the ACER Advance Awards Competition. They competed against 
other high achieving students across Australia. 
They were assessed on two different learning areas: Numeracy and Literacy.  
Both assessments measured students’ problem solving and reasoning abilities 
and required them to use their higher order thinking skills to apply known 
concepts to new situations. 

Congratulations to the following students who achieved outstanding results 
in the COMBINED ASSESSMENT:
Merit: Mawson Kidman
Credit: Chloe Chiesa, Bonny de Nys, Maggie Collins, Archie Olsen, Vinnie Moore
Distinction: Douglas Slattery, Aidan Salmon, Isabelle Neumann, Thravis Coronel, 
Caydence Bryant

The following students achieved their excellent result in one of the 
assessments:

LITERACY
Credit: Charles Pearce, Sihan Coetze

NUMERACY
Merit: Oliver Stapleton, Cayden Byrne, Ben Camilleri, Hunter Wallace
Credit: Truman Bryant, Tage Curnow, Jenson Malseed, William H
Distinction: Bailey Dale

Well done to all the students who chose to stretch themselves by taking part. 

Chris Lloyd  |  Online Assessment Coordinator

Students Learn Japanese Oragami 
with our Calvary Exchange Visitors

Our Library Lunchtime Club was treated to a very special activity hosted by our 
Calvary Exchange Visitors Sarah and Maya. It was wonderful to see students 
learning these new skills, and enjoying their lunch break, in the warm surrounds 
of the Library with some excellent creations made! 

Alex Nicholson  |  Library Manager

Open Boys Knockout Soccer
On Monday this week the Open Boys Soccer squad travelled to Adelaide to take 
part in Round 2 of the Division 1 Statewide Knockout competition. After the 
successful 2023 campaign the squad were promoted to Division 1 highlighting the 
improvements the squad has shown in recent years. 
The squad had a tough draw up against Parafield Gardens in game one and then 
against the current statewide champions Roma Mitchell High School in game two. 
The Parafield game started well with The Titans pressing early and having two 
chances cleared off the line in the first minute. The game settled down with 
the Titans moving the ball and controlling the tempo of the game until on the 
20-minute mark a defensive error let Parafield in to break the deadlock. The Titans 
responded immediately with Mee Reh Htoo striking the crossbar and Richard 
Kinyabugina making a good run into the box and being brought down with 2 
minutes remaining in the first half. Mee Reh Htoo stepped up and converted the 
spot kick to level the scores at the break. 
The Titans started the second half well with Htoo once again striking the cross bar 
and Finn Dickson going close with a left foot strike from outside the box. Parafield 
took the lead with 5 minutes remaining on the clock and despite several attempts 
in the final minutes the Titans couldn't find the net. 
With game two scheduled for 30 minutes later and taking on the highly fancied 
Roma Mitchell outfit, the task in front of the Titans was a tough one. However, 
the character of the squad shone through when they took the lead in the first five 
minutes when Marcus Gajic was able to win the ball up the park and finish past 
the keeper. The Titans controlled the first half creating several chances the best 
one coming from solid work by Moo Bya Say who narrowly put the ball past the 
post. 
At half time with the score 1 nil the Titans were expecting a difficult half of football 
and Roma Mitchell came hard in the first 15 minutes creating several chances. It 
was the exceptional work of Kade Turnbull in goals that held them out with ten 
minutes to play. 
Roma Mitchell levelled the scores with a nice goal with less than ten minutes 
remaining on the clock and immediately took the lead only a few minutes later. 
Leaving nothing in the tank the Titans pushed hard in the final minutes only to 
fall short.
In a great day of football the squad showed great character under the leadership 
of Seth Michelien highlighting how far they have come. 
The entire squad performed well and were a credit to the college, with as 
mentioned in the pre-game address 'their legacy being the successful 2023 
campaign and the promotion to Division 1.' 

Scott Dickson  |  Coach
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